
Date: March 27, 2020, 1:51 p.m. 
 
iNote subject: Temporary sick leave to be available for COVID-19 reasons 
 
Challenges associated with the new coronavirus are unprecedented for many of us. And 
yet Santee Cooper is continuing to get the job done. That takes tremendous flexibility 
and dedication on the part of each of you, and your efforts are very much appreciated. 
Please continue to stay vigilant about your health, and to keep yourselves and your 
families safe. 
 
On that note, there is a new federal provision you should know about: the Families First 
Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA). The FFCRA will provide employees with up to 80 
hours of temporary paid sick leave and in some cases, expanded family and medical 
leave, for specific reasons related to COVID-19. Part-time employees will be eligible for 
this temporary leave on a pro-rated basis. 
 
These temporary leave provisions will be available for leave taken April 1, 2020 through 
December 31, 2020. Santee Cooper is still evaluating the details of the FFCRA, but we 
have attached some early information from the U.S. Department of Labor that may help 
explain how the Act is intended to be paid and implemented. The information is also 
available on iPort and online at www.santeecooper.com/COVID19. 
 
Santee Cooper is making every effort to understand clearly all components of this new 
law, and as we continue to receive additional guidance from the Department of Labor, 
we will share more details with you - including related timesheet instructions and 
compensation information. With that in mind, if you have immediate questions about 
the FFCRA please reach out either to your supervisor or to the HR Service Center (ext. 
8888.) 
 

https://ecm.santeecooper.com/cmis/llisapi.dll/fetch/2000/574644/24226224/24226230/60482607/Families_First_Coronavirus_Response_Act.pdf?nodeid=68839482&vernum=-2
https://www.santeecooper.com/Other/COVID-19/Index.aspx



